26



10 DOWNING STREET

for copy taken to oftawa by Michael)

THE PRIME MINISTER

17 July 1981

Dear Count Lambsdorff,

Thank you for your letter of 4 June about the new origin marking Order which we laid before Parliament earlier this year. I have been in touch with John Biffen about the points you make.

I am concerned that there seems to be some misunderstanding between us about the purpose of this Order and its practical effects. As you know, we have firmly resisted domestic pressures to introduce protectionist measures. Like you, we are fully committed to maintain the open trading system within the Community as well as with our other major trading partners. So there is no question of our introducing origin marking requirements for protectionist purposes. Mrs. Sally Oppenheim, Minister of State for Consumer Affairs, has made this abundantly clear inside and outside Parliament and has consistently rejected demands for the inclusion of protectionist features in the new requirements. Indeed the British Government has no legal power to introduce origin marking as a protective device; the powers under which the Order has been made may be exercised only in the interests of consumers.

We commissioned two independent surveys of consumer opinion in the United Kingdom before proceeding with the new requirements. They satisfied us that the great majority of British consumers want fuller origin information than is available to them at present; and that such information is of genuine assistance to them in their pruchasing decisions. We would certainly not agree that it is of no objective value, as you suggest - still less that its availability will work to the disadvantage of imported goods. That may be true in some countries; but here, on the contrary, many of our imports,

/particularly from